
Town of Cottonwood    
Workshop    

July 16, 2024    
 

Members Present: Mayor James Coachman, Michael Capehart, Angela Hackney, George 
Stringer, and Calvin Van Granger 
     
Mayor Coachman opened the meeting at 6:00 P. M. leading the prayer followed by the 
Pledge of Allegiance.  
   
No announcements for this council meeting.  
 
Samantha G. Strength, Town Clerk, asked the council for approval of council meeting 
minutes for May 14, 2024, and May 28, 2024. No motion was made, and minutes were 
not approved.  
 
Beau Deatherage, President of Cottonwood Rescue, asked the Mayor and Council 
members to consider financially helping the Cottonwood Rescue as it gets back running 
again.  
 
Samantha G. Strength, Town Clerk, made known that the District 3 seat is now empty, 
and the Mayor and Council are taking consideration on appointing the chair. District 3 
Council Member Kellie Free resigned on July 3, 2024.  
 
Council Member Granger brought forth to the town replacing the streetlight on Metcalf 
St. It was being paid for by the Cottonwood Community Church and after the tornado, 
they no longer wanted to pay for it. The Mayor approved for streetlight to be replaced. 
This will be paid under the Town of Cottonwood.   
 
There being no further business to come before this meeting, there was a motion by 
Council Member Granger to adjourn the meeting. A second by Council Member Capehart 
meeting was adjourned at 6:20 P.M.  
 
 
____________________________                          _______________________________      
         James Coachman, Mayor                                      Samantha Strength, Town Clerk   
 
 
 
 
 


